Letter to Editor
May 10, 1971

Dear Sir: e

In- answer to recent publica-
tion on church and welfare, and
magistrate problems at Aniak. |
have lived at Aniak this,past win-
ter. . I would like to commend
the welfare on their good rela-
tionship with the local church
at Aniak.

I feel that Aniak is fortunate
to have a magistrate who has'ser-
ved in this capacity for a number
of years doing a fine job. - The
record bears this out. I have al-
so enjoyed working with the lo-
cal pastor there, who has a licen- .
sed foster home. He only re-
ceives - children . authorized to
him by the welfare.

.1 am sure any further state-
ments made in the recent article
is. a negative goal to suit the
wishes of those opposing the wel-
fare, magistrate and church.

We live in a day of revolution
some for good and some for evil.
I believe the above mentioned
has been for good. May the Di-
vine hand be their guide.

In regard to the past letter
being authorized by the local
Aniak teaching staff--six teachers,
make - up this staff. - In that all
their signatures did .not accom-
pany--this letter I challenge this
as-being supported by the staff.

Sincerely yours,

Rev. Richard L. Potter



